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THE LEADING VOICE OF BUSINESS IN ORANGE COUNTY 

 

November 30, 2013 
 
 
The Honorable Douglas Reinhart 
President, Irvine Ranch Water District 
15600 Sand Canyon Ave. 
Irvine, CA 92618 
 
 
RE: Support for the Baker Pipeline Regional Water Treatment Plant  
 
 
Dear President Reinhart: 
 
On behalf of Orange County Business Council (OCBC), I am writing to express 
OCBC’s support of the Baker Pipeline Regional Water Treatment Plant.  As you are 
aware, the development of alternative local water supplies for the citizens of southern 
Orange County is important to the economic vitality of our community and to ensuring 
that an adequate water supply is available to the residents of South Orange County. 
 
As a joint project between the Irvine Ranch Water District (IRWD), El Toro Water District, 
Moulton Niguel Water District, Santa Margarita Water District, and Trabuco Canyon 
Water District, the Baker Pipeline Regional Water Treatment Plant is a collaborative 
project designed to improve drinking water supply reliability for southern Orange County 
by constructing a regional water treatment facility.  By coordinating on this project, your 
five agencies have developed a project to repurpose IRWD’s Baker Treatment Plant in 
order to treat water from Irvine Lake and the Santiago Lateral.  When complete, the 
project will produce enough water to serve 63,300 homes within your districts and will 
provide an additional source of potable water to the region.  The project is an excellent 
example of water districts working together for the benefit of the region. 
 
Beyond providing an additional source of potable water, the Baker Pipeline Regional 
Water Treatment Plan is important to South Orange County because it will provide a 
reliable local potable water supply in the event of an emergency or scheduled 
maintenance affecting the region’s existing delivery system.  South Orange County 
receives the majority of its potable water from the Municipal Water District of Orange 
County via the Metropolitan Water District’s Diemer Filtration Plant and the Allen-
McColloch Pipeline.  If those facilities were to become impaired, South Orange County’s 
water supply would be at risk.  By being able to provide a backup supply during an 
emergency and allowing for redundancy within the region’s water system, the Baker 
Pipeline Regional Water Treatment Plant greatly enhances both treated water supply 
and water system reliability in Orange County.   
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THE LEADING VOICE OF BUSINESS IN ORANGE COUNTY 

 
Given South Orange County’s need for additional water supply reliability and the 
collaborative approach your agencies have taken to identify a creative solution to our 
region’s needs, OCBC strongly supports the Baker Pipelines Regional Water 
Treatment Plant project.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions at 
949.794.7210 or bstarr@ocbc.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Starr  
Senior Vice President Government Affairs 
 
cc:  Paul Cook, General Manager 


